KV High School

PSSC Meeting – December 19th, 2011
	Present:
	
	 Regrets:

	Bob Crowley
	Craig Logan
	Carol Hamilton

	Lori Munn
	Ryan Hachey
	Gwen Shuttleworth

	Sharon Bradley-Munn
	
	Linda Campbell

	Cyndi Joudrey
	
	Jane Richard

	Peter Smith
	
	Sean McCullum

	Gail Evans-Brown
	
	Lynda Rogers


1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m.

2. Agenda for the meeting this evening was reviewed and was approved by Bob Crowley and seconded by Gail Evans-Brown.
3. Minutes from the meeting November 21st, 2011 were reviewed. They were approved by Gail Evans-Brown and seconded by Sharon Bradley-Munn.
4. Correspondence:

None received
5. Student Report

(Neither student rep was present, but Mr. Smith read a report prepared by Lynda Rogers)

· Dec 14: Christmas variety show was put on by the Theatre Arts classes

· Dec 12-16: TADD Week. Watched TADD videos all week and Friday was our “Grim Reaper” day with the Rothesay Regional Police. Taught students what it would be like to lose a friend in a drunk driving accident. Also had a Police vs KV basketball game to raise money.

· Dec 7-22: 12 Days of Christmas. Various activities put on by the leadership team for the school.

· Dec 21: Grad Class Christmas Night.  There will be a Yankee Swap and sock-hop ending with a Christmas movie.

6. Action items/Business arising from previous meeting:

· Peanut Allergy:  Mr. Smith gave an update on the peanut allergy situation.

· KVHS Sign: Mr. Smith spoke to John MacDonald who will put the request on the capital projects list. Mr. Smith doesn’t know when it may happen, but he will follow up with Mr. MacDonald in May after the new budget comes out. 

· Health Fair: The “Save the Date” email for Oct 18, 2012 has gone out to several organizations with a good response back so far. There are still a few more agencies which Lori plans to contact.  

· Communication to Parents: The Grade 9 voicemail issue appears to be resolved. Gail and Sharon both confirmed that they are receiving communication from the school. To improve the process next school year, all known Grade 9 info will be added over the summer. In the fall after student sheets and transfers are received the remaining information will be added. 

8.  New Business

· Budget Review: The group discussed the budget and approved the following expenditures:

· Health Fair = $150

· Staff Appreciation = $300

· Support for KD at KUBC = $300

· MADD Presentation = $900

· Technology purchase (projectors/bulbs) = $1000

· The remaining amount (approx. $550) TBD 

· Mr. Smith advised that he has discussed the Community Cafes with other principals and the consensus is that this forum doesn’t seem to be effective for the amount of effort involved in coordinating the cafes. A proposed idea is to create fact sheets that can be posted on the website and linked to emails. 

9.  Principal’s Report 

· School Improvement Plan (SIP): Mr. Smith provided an overview on each of the four improvement goals on the SIP and invited comments and suggestions. He will take all feedback received from department heads, VPs and PSSC and revise the plan in January. The updated SIP will be available on the website. 

· Edline & Website: A number of updates have been completed on the website and the clean-up will continue. Mr. Smith plans to do a survey about Edline before the end of the year. Mr Smith has been undertaking “quality control” – checking up on teachers regularly to ensure Edline is being updated in a timely manner. 

10. “Once Around the Table”
· Gail inquired about the status of a coach for the girl’s basketball team. Mr. Smith confirmed that the situation is resolved and Mike Morton is taking over the role of head coach.

14.  Meeting adjourned at 9:06 p.m.

15.  Next meeting: January 16th, 2012
Respectively submitted by:

Carol Hamilton 
